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New England Aquarium Dive Club, Inc.  
 

www.neadc.org     Summer Newsletter 2010 

NEADC  

Monthly Meetings 
 

 
 
 
 

  

General Meeting   

Third Wednesday of 

the month, 6:30pm 

 

NEAq Harborside 

Learning Lab  
Come hear one of our 

fabulous guest speakers, 

find out where members 

have been diving and maybe 

even win a dive in the Giant 

Ocean Tank! 

 

 

July General Meeting: 
 

Bahamas Adventure  

with the New England 

Aquarium 

by Charlie Benoit 

 

 

Lots of exciting speakers 

planned for this summer 

and fall! Stay tuned! 

 

Join us at 5:30pm for food 

and fun before each 

General Meeting at Jose 

McIntyreôs  

 

Check out www.neadc.org  

for more information!  
 

Not getting our  

E-News? 
 

Please make sure we have 

your email! Updates can be 

made right on our web site! 

 

New England Dive Season is HERE! 
 

While a few divers continued to dive this winter, many are eagerly starting to 

get back into the water. We hope you will join us on a dive or at one of the 

upcoming events this dive season.  

Join us July 24th for the 9th Great Annual Fish Count! 
Picnic, prizes and lots of fun! Help us help REEF! Dives are planned at several 

shore locations around Cape Ann, along with dives at Nubble Light, York, 

ME. Pre-registration is REQUIRED for a raffle ticket.   Lunch and raffle at 

Stage Fort Park, Gloucester. $5 for lunch. 

 

All divers have to do is dive and record how many and what kinds of fish 

you see! Every survey form submitted after each dive will count as an entry 

into the raffles for the diver. We have one of the largest fish counts in the US! 

We have many fantastic prizes including a dive in the Giant Ocean Tank and 

a trip for two to Bonaire !  

 

See www.neadc.org/gafc for more details. Donôt miss out! Register NOW! 
 

Save the Date!  
August 29th:  Tropical Fish Rescue and BBQ, 

   Fort Wetherill, Jamestown, RI 
A great event for family and friends. All are welcome! Touch tank for the kids 

and much more!  

ñReady to Diveò 
2009 GAFC at Nubble Light  

by Barry Nawoichick  

ñI won a regulator!ò 
Previous winner at the  

GAFC by Joy Marzolf  

NEADC Member* night at the Harpoon Brewery 

Wednesday, July 14th, at 5:30 PM 

 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone at the "5:30 Club" outing for NEADC 

members and Guests at Harpoon Brewery. 

 

You MUST RSVP to boatdive@neadc.org if you are coming!  
*Open to guests, but we are limited to 100 people and have 50+ so far. 
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From your Membership Director, Charlie Benoit 
Membership has its privilegesé 

This past year we had a special members night behind the scenes at the New 

England Aquarium. (See page 5 for more about this event) This July you can 

join us for a night at the Harpoon brewery (reservations required).  

 

Are you looking for a dive buddy or an excuse to get in the water? Our regular  

E-communications will keep you up on the latest shore and boat dives along 

special events such as the Great Annual Fish Count in July and the Tropical Fish 

Rescue & BBQ in August. Not currently receiving the E-newsletter? Update 

your email address on our website, by clicking the ñUpdate Your Profileò button.  

 

Donôt forget our monthly meetings and a chance to dive in the NEAqôs Giant 

Ocean Tank. Doesnôt playing with nurse sharks in tropical waters sound fun? 

If there is anything that I can do to assist you regarding your membership, donôt 

hesitate to contact me at membership@neadc.org.  

 

From your President, Rick Rosa 
Dive season is officially here!!  It has been a long winter and most of us have 

been patiently waiting for the ocean to warm up to comfortable temperatures. 

We have plenty of diving and social events planned for this season.   

 

Sometimes new members/divers seem a bit intimidated by the size of the club 

and the activities we run.  There is nothing to fear, just get involved.  Many of us 

are Divemasters, Instructors, or just long time local divers. Whether you want to 

further your dive education or are just looking for someone to dive with, all you 

have to do is ask.  ALL of us were new to the sport and the club at one time.  

Dan (shore dives) and Jim (boat dives) do a great job maintaining a scheduled 

calendar of dives.  However, many officers and members dive on a regular basis 

in addition to what is on the official calendar. All of the officerôs emails are 

published in this newsletter and on the Web site.  Feel free to reach out to us. 

New to the sport and need gear? Your best bet is to visit your local dive shop.  

One option is to rent for a while, then pick up one piece at a time when you learn 

what you like. This is what I did.  At the end of the year, most shops sell much 

of their well maintained rental gear at great prices. Happy Diving! 

 

2010 NEADC Officers 
 

President: Rick Rosa 

president@neadc.org 
 

Vice President: Uma Mirani 

vicepresident@neadc.org 
 

Business Manager:  

Julia Cichowski 

business@neadc.org 
 

Program Director: Al Bozza 

programs@neadc.org 
 

Membership Director:  

Charles Benoit 

membership@neadc.org 
 

Secretary: Kat Apse 

secretary@neadc.org 
 

Environmental Affairs:  

Shawn Cormier 

environmental@neadc.org 
 

Webmaster: Steve Whitford 

webmaster@neadc.org 
 

Newsletter: Joy Marzolf 

newsletter@neadc.org 
 

 

Dive Coordinators:  

Boat Dives: Jim Carozza 

 boatdive@neadc.org 
 

Shore Dives: Dan Sprague 

 shoredive@neadc.org 

Mass Diving 
247 W. Central St. Natick, MA 01760     

www.massdiving.com    (508) 651-0698 
       

MASS Diving is a PADI-5 Star Training Facility and Travel Center offering all levels of SCUBA instruction 

and the largest selection of SCUBA equipment in New England. Come by and check out our new expanded 

showroom or shop online! Early summer is also a great time to get your gear serviced! 
 

Join us this summer for our MASS Diving Programs. We offer guided shore dives, boat dives, and PADI 

Specialty Dives including Nitrox. See our website for details. Want to travel? See group travel on our website!  

 

 Freeport, Bahamasï October 8-12, 2010   Maldives ï March 11-25, 2011  

 Grand Cayman ï October 30-November 6, 2010   (Whale sharks, mantas and more!) 

 

Stop by and visit the only dive center in Metrowest! 
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Travel with Ethan Gordon to  

Papua New Guinea or the Banda Sea 

 

These trips are a great opportunity to practice your photo 

techniques! While aboard, Ethan Gordon will give presentations 

ranging from basic digital photography to advanced lighting 

techniques. There is nothing like having a seasoned pro look at 

your work and provide you with specific suggestions on how to 

improve. 
 

Papua New Guinea,  

March 29 - April 8 (or 11 with extension), 2011 
Vessel: Peter Hughes Star Dancer, Resort: Walindi Plantation  

Papua New Guinea (PNG) is renown as one of the world's best diving destinations. This is a claim loosely made by 

many destinations, but PNG certainly backs it up with some of the best overall coral reefs you can see. From hard to soft 

corals, health of the coral, and diversity of creatures both big and small living on their reefs, it is hard to top PNG as an 

overall diving destination.  It is also the perfect place to practice all of your photo techniques. With great macro critters, 

big animals, and wrecks, we can cover everything from close-up to super-wide angle photo techniques.  
 

Banda Sea - Indonesia, October 19 - 27 (or 30 with extension), 2011 
Vessel: Archipelago Adventurer II, Resort: Maluku Divers 

As far as critter diving goes, the Banda Sea will provide divers with endless photo subjects. Make sure you pack your 

macro (close-up) lens for this trip, as the photography techniques will focus on how best to photograph the tiny creatures 

that the Banda Sea is famous for. While the photographic focus of this trip will most likely be macro - there will also be 

some great wide-angle reef scenes on which to practice your skills. 

 

Land Extension/Digital Workflow Seminars: 

Spend an additional 3 days of diving and digital workflow training. Digital photography kicks film's butt. However, 

today's digital photographers are often overwhelmed by what to do with their images once they have taken them.  

 

For more information, or to book, call 1-800-794-9767 or visit Reef & Rainforest's website at 

www.reefrainforest.com 

From your Vice President, Uma Mirani 

Greetings to all of our Dive Club members!  Dive season is now in 

full swing and we hope you are out there getting wet and seeing 

some interesting critters! 

 

Send us news on any local dives that you've done, pictures from dive 

trips, or even gear information.  We have many great things lined up 

for the season including the Great Annual Fish Count in July and 

Tropical Fish Rescue in August, and hope you'll join us 

for these events and more!!  Get out there, get diving and record 

what you see!  

 

Safety first! 

Has it been a while since your gear has been serviced?  

 

Donôt forget to get your tanks, regulator and BC checked out on a 

regular basis before you get in the water. Your local dive shop can 

help make sure your gear is working properly.  

BOSTON HARBOR  

DIVING COMPANY  
 

SPECIAL OFFER  

TO NEADC MEMBERS:  

Receive $10.00 off charters 

Includes group and individually booked 

trips. The first person to book a trip 

will choose the dive sites for the day. 

Charters run Friday- Monday during 

the summer. Typical departure is about 

10am with a 4pm return, unless other-

wise noted.  

 

For scheduled group trips and more  

information please visit:  

www.bostondiving.com  

Winthrop, MA 02152  

http://www.reefrainforest.com/
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From your Dive Boat Coordinator, Jim Carozza...Boat diving is fun! 

OK folks it's now officially summer and if you don't have a dry suit like me it's that time of 

year to get back into the water (with a 7mm suit anyway). I made it out to Canoe Beach in 

Nahant on Memorial Day and found the water temps to be in the mid 50's already! Good dive, 

over 60 minutes, decent vis 15-20', shallow dive 22", a few small lobsters, flounder, and a 

good size yellow wolf fish.  

 

We already have a few boat dives planned. One or two boat trips to Isle of Shoals/Seal dives are in the works. 

Possibly on Fran Marcoux's boat with pickup in Rye Harbor, NH for shorter ride out to the Shoals. It is 

$110.00 for 2 tank dive and they even provide sandwiches and salads. Additional local trips are being planned. 

Please e-mail me if you are interested.  

 

Looking for out of state travel? I have a trip planned to North Carolina  the weekend of September 10-13, 

2010 for some off shore wreck and sand tiger shark diving and a trip to Bonaire in March 2011. If you are 

interested, e-mail me or see me at a meeting to discuss further details.  

 

I now am the proud owner of a 1984 25' Kencraft dive boat with an 

inboard 350 Mercruiser Horizon V-8. It has a 4 step Windline boat 

ladder, Simrad GPS and Chart Plotter, VHF,  first aid kit, and live well 

for those freshly caught lobsters and scallops! The original owner just 

traded it in last season. He is still an avid diver in his 70's and took his 

original Open Water training from Frank Scalli in the early 60's. I was 

originally certified by Frank's brother Don Scalli at the Melrose YMCA 

in 1978. I plan on working on my Captain's license this year and 

starting a weekend charter possibly early next season. The boat and 

charter company are "Shark Bait Iò and "Shark Bait Diving" and is 

docked on Rt. 1A in Revere, MA behind the Mount Vernon restaurant 

at North Shore Marina. Since my Captainôs license is still pending, I can only take out friends and guests so 

please E-mail or speak to me at any meeting if your interested in boat diving with me.  

Upcoming trip: Freeport, Grand Bahamas  

October 9th - 16th 2010 
Join Dan Sprague at The Ocean Reef Yacht Club in Freeport, 

Bahamas, the home of Grand Bahama Scuba, rated Best of the 

Bahamas! 
 

There are reef dives with beautiful swim throughs from 20 to 60 

feet as well as amazing wreck dives. You can visit an old Tug 

Boat at 45 feet, an old Military Landing Craft at 85 feet, and of 

course, the World Renowned Theoôs Wreck, the 230 foot freighter 

that sits at just over 100 feet! A  reasonably priced trip! 

The condo is $225 per person 

A ten dive package is $340 

Airfare usually runs $300-$450 

Friends or family welcome! Bring your own groups to a condo 

that sleeps 6 for $800 per week. Full kitchen/2 bath included. 

 

Non-divers are also welcome, as there is a lot more to do than 

diving. This trip is filling up fast, -the first unit is almost full!. 

(They can always get another unit, but you have to book early)  

 

Sign up for this trip by the August general meeting! 
Questions? Contact Dan at shoredive@neadc.org   

319 Court St, Plymouth  
508-746-3483 

http://www.ORYC.com
http://www.grandbahamascuba.com
mailto:shoredive@neadc.org
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From your NEADC Shore Dive Coordinator, 

Dan Sprague  

Shore dive season is here!  

Finally, the weather has warmed and many of us are 

itching to get into the water. Check out our shore dive 

schedule for some great location. We have shore dives 

scheduled through fall, but more are being added each 

month to the website. Want to dive a site and it is not 

on the schedule?  

 

Sign up to coordinate a dive!  You can sign up on the 

Shore Diving Calendar at a meeting  or email 

shoredive@neadc.org or webmaster@neadc.org to add 

a dive. To see current dives, check our shore dive 

calendar online.  

 

If you want to participate in an NEADC shore dive you should contact the designated coordinator at least 2 

days prior to the dive date. Confirming your attendance beforehand will help ensure that you are notified of 

any last minute changes. Likewise, if you confirm attendance but then cannot attend a dive for any reason, 

please notify the dive leader as soon as possible, so that the group does not wait for you at the meeting site on 

the day of the dive.  Letôs get diving! 

 

    From your Webmaster:  
 

The New England Aquarium Dive Club website is constantly evolving to keep pace with new 

technologies.  All the news on the front page is available through RSS feed, and viewable through any feed 

reader.  RSS is a simple way of displaying news and allows you to quickly view headlines on a website or 

widget. There are many feed viewers out there, and web portals like Yahoo and Google allow you to add 

headlines to your front page. 

 

The NEADC website uses Google Calendars for it's event and dive 

calendars.  If you use Google for your own calendar, it's easy to view 

our events on your calendar whether it's on a desktop of mobile 

device. See the sidebar on how to add NEADC to your calendars. 

 

Finally, the NEADC is on Facebook and Linked-in networking 

sites.  Add us as a friend, and stay up to date on events and news 

through these sites.  I've been posting quick blurbs that may not be 

quite right for the main NEADC homepage, along with general news 

and events.  Follow the links on the website to our pages. 

 

I have recently thought of adding Twitter to the website.  I'd need 

people to post updates like dive conditions, mini-trip reports, etc and 

it would be displayed in real-time on the website.  After a dive, 

someone could use their phone send a quick post about how the dive 

went, and it shows up on the website within minutes.  Are you 

interested in this or want to see something posted?  Send me an email 

to let me know: webmaster@neadc.org 

 

.  

To add the NEADC calendars to your 

Google Calendar: 
 

Sign in by going to http://

www.google.com/calendar/ 

 

On the Left side, there is a box that says: 

Add a friend's Calendar, click it, and type: 

"Webmaster@neadc.org".   

 

Hit Enter and you're done.   
 

Three new calendars should show up under 

your calendars.   

 

Click any of them to show or hide events 

on your calendar.   

 

The three calendars are:  

NEADC Events 

NEADC Dives  

New England Dive community events.  

http://www.neadc.org/divecal_neadc_s.html
http://www.neadc.org/divecal_neadc_s.html
http://us.mc539.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=webmaster@neadc.org
http://www.google.com/calendar/
http://www.google.com/calendar/
http://us.mc539.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=Webmaster@neadc.org
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Night at the Aquarium by Joy Marzolf 

 

This past March club members were offered a unique 

chance for members to visit the aquarium at night for a 

behind the scenes tour. What does Myrtle do at night? Do 

fish sleep? These were a few of the questions that arose.  
 

We were treated to our own Giant 

Ocean Tank talk thanks to Mike 

White who told us stories about 

Myrtle and the various residents of 

the tank. Thanks to Bill Murphy 

for showing us that lobsters come 

in different colors, (even in the 

same lobster!) and that the octopus 

needs a lock on its cage to prevent 

it from ñvisitingò other tanks for 

midnight snack! Stay tuned for more special members events! 
 

 

Diving Cathedral Rocks by Shawn Cormier 
 

These were my first dives at Cathedral and what a great dives they were.  

The day was perfect and the tide was right.  It was a blessing in disguise 

that our other friends bailed on us as we were able to try this site with its 

advanced challenges. The entry and exit is a challenge but with no surf 

and a high tide, it was fairly easy. The conditions in the water were 

excellent.  From the shore to about 25 feet deep, the water temp was a 

balmy 54 degrees. Then, we hit the thermo cline at 28 feet and it 

dropped to 44 degrees.  It was a chilly deep dive in the standard 7 mm 

suit. Visibility was excellent at 25 to 30 feet. Life was abundant with 

flounder, lobsters, crabs, cunner, ravens and the occasional striper.  The 

rock formations were fun to poke around in and around.  Found one 

anemone under a rock measuring about 6 to 8 inches across. 

 

 

The deepest we achieved was around 55 feet with a very easy swim out from the shore. After the turn we found 

one lobster that was the biggest I ever enticed out of her home. Right after I let this monster bug go, I turned 

and found this beautiful sea raven measuring about a foot and a half. Navigating back to the exit point was 

fairly easy as there was no current to throw us off course.  We hit the rocks and throw our gear on top the ledge 

and then hopped out. We were so jazzed from our findings above that the hike up the rock wall, a daunting 

task, was not much of a challenge. We chilled out for a while and then headed over to Foley Cove for our third 

dive of the day. 

 
Burlington, MA  
781 - 272 - 5164  

    A full service dive shop offering:  

Snorkeling Lessons  
Open Water Dive Lessons  
Specialty Classes  
Equipment Sales  
Equipment Repair  
Air Refills  
Full Equipment Rental Department  
Dive Travel  
Dive Club  

NEW at each General Meeting-

Silent Auction Items! 

Check our website or E news for the 

next great item.  

Upcoming items include:  
 

Advanced Open Water Course  

(Donated by South Shore Divers 

(Weymouth) 

ScubaPro Fins (Med)  

ScubaPro Jetfins  

Dive Flag Money Clip 

Shawn Cormier and lobster by Cosmas Papanikolaou  


